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Dear Deputy Commissioner 
 

Thank you for your attendance at the Police and Crime Committee last week.  It was a useful 
discussion and I am grateful for your positive engagement with the Committee’s work. 
 
There were two issues on which you committed during the meeting to write with further information 
or clarification and I set these out below. 
 

 The number of staff members that make up the MPS workforce; and 

 Where the 1,126 officers, that comprise the gang crime unit, have come from. 
 
I would appreciate a response before the next Police and Crime Committee on 8 March 2012 if 
possible please.  Thank you in advance for taking the time to prepare a response. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Joanne McCartney AM 

Chair of the Police and Crime Committee  

Craig Mackey 
Deputy Commissioner of Police of the 
Metropolis 
New Scotland Yard 
Broadway 
London 
SW1H OBG 
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